
 
  

WEEK 
EVENTS 
Dear Parent / Carer, 

 

It was lovely to welcome Rev Scott into school last 

Monday as he delivered one of his monthly assemblies. 

His message was a simple one – God cannot be 

squeezed into a busy life as an optional extra. If you start 

with God, everything else will fit in. In his own style, Scott 

was able to demonstrate this using a glass beaker, tennis 

balls and lots of rice!  

 

The new intake coffee morning is always a highlight of 

the year. This year we have a large group of sibling 

children so many of the parents present were already 

familiar faces. We hope the families new to Mobberley 

will quickly feel very welcome and part of our special 

community.  

 

Last Tuesday, Y4 enjoyed a very successful trip to the 

Sea Life exhibition at the Trafford Centre and I believe 

Year One had great fun learning about forest habitats at 

Delamere last Thursday. It is always lovely to hear 

compliments about the good manners and behavior of 

our children when they are out on school trips. 

 

Class photos went very smoothly on Friday and the 

children looked extremely smart. These photos will come 

out to you in due course. Thank you to Mrs Buckley, Mrs 

Morton and Mrs Kirkwood for assisting on the morning.  

 

This week our Year One children undertake their national 

phonic assessments. This judgement highlights the 

importance of decoding within reading. We know this is a 

very important element within, particularly, early reading. 

It is a reminder to all of us that children who read most do 

very well in school. In a very digital age, this vital skill 

must always be encouraged.  

 

Finally, good luck to our sports teams representing 

Mobberley this week (Tennis, Rounders and Quad Kids) 

and also to our Y5/6 pupils as they undertake their 

transition events/meetings at Knutsford Academy this 

week.   

 

Damien Stenson 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GOLDEN 
CERTIFICATE

ATTENDANCE 

GOOD TO 

BE GREEN 
VIP 
Values In Practice 

WINNING 
HOUSE 

Reception ~ T Latham 

Year 1 - M Hamer 

Year 2 - G Elvidge 

Year 3 - B Sykes 

Year 4 - B Hargreaves 

Year 5 - A Gouldbourn 

Year 6 - D Carroll 

 
All these pupils gave 100% in their studies last 
week. 

Reception ~ 98.95% 

Year 1 - 98.67% 

Year 2 - 96.55% 

Year 3 - 93.87% 

Year 4 - 97.69% 

Year 5 - 91.00% 

Year 6 - 97.69% 

 

Well done to Reception & Year Four and Six, 

our Key Stage 1 and 2 class attendance 

winners. 
 

Reception ~ N Tugwood 

Year 1 - E Jones 

Year 2 - R Shaw 

Year 3 - E Wilson 

Year 4 - K Campbell 

Year 5 - C Timmins 

Year 6 - T Robinson 

 
All of these pupils kept our Golden Rules last 
week. 
 

Our VIP’s this week, proudly wearing the red 

sweatshirts for demonstrating our Christian 

Values, will be: 

Reception ~ J Sircombe (Perseverance & 

               Respect)           

Year 1 ~ M Rawlings-Brown (Perseverance) 

Year 2 ~ J Mayer-Rees (Perseverance) 

Year 3 ~ H Gallagher (Compassion) 

Year 4 ~ A Rawlings-Brown (Compassion) 

Year 5 ~ K Gallagher (Perseverance) 

Year 6 ~ F Thompson (Friendship ) 

Griffin with 245 House Points 

Wilfrid 242 

Green 240 

Mallory 225 

 

Well done Griffin! 

10TH JUNE 2019 

TIMES 
TABLES & PEN 
LICENCES  

2x Table Certificates have been awarded to A 

Goodall and N Kirkwood in Year One. 

 

Well done boys! 

 

 

 



 

OTHER 
NEWS 

Upcoming Schedule of 

Events 

 

w/c 10 Jun ~ Year 1 Phonics Screening all week 

  

10/06/19 ~ Year 5 Trip to Safety Central 

~ Year 3&4 Lunchtime Knitting Club 

~ Years 4-6 Lunchtime Tri Golf 

~ Years 1-3 Athletics After School 

11/06/19 ~ Years 2-4 Ballet Before School 

 ~ Reception & Year 6 Height & 

                      Weight checks 

~ Years 2 & 3 Lunchtime Tri Golf 

~ Year 5 Lunchtime Samba Drums 

~ Years 4-6 Athletics After School 

12/06/19 ~ Years R & 1 Ballet Before School 

~ WFA After School 

 ~ Quad Kids Athletics Tournament (pm) 

13/06/19 ~ Years 2-6 Tap Before School 

 ~ Year 5 Numeracy Day KA 

~ Junior Girls Lunchtime Football 

 ~ Year 4 Knutsford Tennis Comp 

~ NO Rounders Squad Training 

 ~ Year 6 Rounders Tournament KA 

 ~ Year 6 Parents’ Eve KA 

14/06/19 ~ 

 

15/06/19 ~ Mobberley Rose Queen 

 

 

17/06/19 ~ Year 3 Tag Rugby Festival (am) 

~ Year 3&4 Lunchtime Knitting Club 

~ Years 3-6 Lunchtime Tri Golf 

~ Year 4 Tag Rugby Festival (pm) 

~ Years 1-3 Athletics After School 

18/06/19 ~ Years 2-4 Ballet Before School 

 ~ Inclusive Tri Golf & Tennis (am) 

~ Years 1 & 2 Lunchtime Tri Golf 

~ Year 5 Lunchtime Samba Drums 

~ Years 4-6 Athletics After School 

19/06/19 ~ Years R & 1 Ballet Before School 

 ~ Year 6 Come Play with The Halle 

 ~ Year 3 Hockey Festival (am) 

 ~ Rounders Tournament (pm) 

~ WFA After School 

20/06/19 ~ Years 2-6 Tap Before School 

~ Junior Girls Lunchtime Football 

~ Rounders Squad Training 

21/06/19 ~ Year 6 Girls’ Kwik Cricket Tournament 

~ Mobberley Pre School Visit (am) 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

Key Future Dates : 17 July – Junior (Y4-Y6) 

Summer Show, 18 July - Non Uniform 

Day (Bottles), 19 July  – Sports Day & 

Summer Fair 

 

 

Plea From Young Leaders 
Our Year 6 Young Leaders are organising a 

collection of old pens (felt tips, highlighters, 

whiteboard pens, gel pens, fine liners etc.). 

These cannot be recycled at present but there 

are special ‘Bic Champion’ collection points 

where old writing items can be donated. These 

are then remoulded into new writing items rather 

than going to landfill. 

Please support the Young Leaders by sending in 

any of these items once they have run out. Each 

classroom will have a collection box and we will 

run this scheme until the end of term. Get your 

friends and family donating too! 

Thank you very much. 

 

 

Leavers Disco Update 
The leavers disco will now be limited to Juniors 

only. It is with regret that we have come to this 

decision, due to the Victory Hall fire regulations. 

Our little school has grown significantly over 

recent years and there are now more pupils than 

ever. It sadly just isn't feasible to have a whole 

school disco as in previous years. We know this 

isn't ideal and not what anyone would have 

wanted. But we feel it is still important to give our 

current Year 6 group a fantastic send off, so 

hoping lots of our juniors will attend. Letters will 

come out later this week. 

 

 

PTA News 
Please can people who use their co-op 

membership cards log on and re-choose Friends 

of Mobberley as their charity to support. You 

have to re-register each year but it only takes a 

minute! 

 

Thank you to everyone who bought sunflowers, 

we made just over £100. If you are yet to pay 

please send your money in this week. The 

money will go towards the different school 

gardens. 

 

 

 

We have received a donation of £750 to the PTA. 

This money will be spent on books for school. 

We are very grateful for this generous donation. 

 

Don't forget the Sports Day and Summer Fair are 

on Friday 19th July 1-5pm. If you are able to help 

on the day with setting up, stalls or clearing up 

please let a member of the PTA know. 

 

Rose Queen Festival  

 

Best of luck to all the children taking part in the 

annual Rose Queen procession and Festival this 

Saturday. We hope the sun shines and you all 

have a wonderful time. A special mention goes to 

our talented school trio of Lucy (Rose Queen) 

with her ladies in waiting, Tawni and Chloe. We 

are sure you will lead the event with great 

distinction. 

  

 
 
Ballet Awards  
 

 
 
Well done to our wonderful ballet pupils (some 

shown above) who took part in the SMB Dance 

presentation event this weekend at Cotton’s 

Hotel, Knutsford. We hear the children danced 

with great proficiency – even when the music 

stopped part way through! Well done to all who 

attend Ballet and Tap lessons at school.  

 

 

 

 

 


